Minutes from the January 11, 2000, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:  
In attendance: TiJean Rodriguez, Brad Bendily, Carlton "Cleve” Bankston, Erin Buratt, Dr. Jill Landesberg, Dr. Beatrice Baldwin, Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Mrs. Donna Methvien, Ms. Clarissa Schiro, and Mr. Archie Carriere.  Mr. Ed Gautier was invited as a special guest.  Rosalyn Chauvin, Sandy Miller, and Dave Petit were also present.  
        Dr. Asoodeh invited Mr. Ed  Gautier, SLU Purchasing Director to the meeting to discuss property control issues in reference to equipment checkout by students.  Mr. Gautier reviewed the state guidelines with the committee and discussed the liability issues in regard to lost, stolen, or damaged property.  He also informed the committee that he foresees no problems with the checkout system as long as 1) policies and procedures guidelines are set and followed regarding equipment check-out, and 2) the university enforces these policies and procedures.  The sub-committee will meet with Mr. Gautier some time next week for further discussion.   
        Dr. Asoodeh stated that he would like to meet with Brad, Cleve, Archie, and Clarissa some time this week in regards to the new SPL checkout procedures.  
         Brad Bendily made the motion to accept the November 16, 1999, minutes as amended.  TiJean seconded the motion.  The vote to accept the amended minutes was 8-0 in favor of accepting the amended minutes.  
       TiJean introduced the new SGA Senate Chair, Dave Petit, to the committee.  He stated that Dave wanted to sit in on this meeting before making a decision to accept the position on the Student Technology Fee committee vacated by Tommy Seal.  
        Clarissa informed the committee that the installation of the screensavers in all the technology labs is 95% complete.  Archie stated that the delay of the screensaver installation at the Covington Center was due to the relocation of the equipment.  However, the remaining installations will be completed by the end of the week.  
         Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will continue efforts to contact faculty from Foreign Languages and Biology to attend the February meeting to discuss their requests for Student Technology Fee Funding.  
        Dr. Baldwin stated that the sub-committee regarding placement of student workers in academic departments met on a couple of occasions.  She submitted a draft proposal for a possible pilot test for the Spring semester.  The proposal included eight STA positions, the duties of the STA, the procedures, and the entry-level skills needed for the STA.  Since the entry level skills require excellent basic computer knowledge in terms of software, hardware, networking, and possible trouble shooting, Cleve asked if the students could receive training for these positions.  Dr. Baldwin indicated that the training programs presently being set up for Student Technology Fee student workers would place students at higher levels.  Dr. Asoodeh stated that, due to the amount of responsibility of these students, they should be paid at a higher rate than $5.95 per hour.  The committee agreed that these students should be paid at a higher rate up to $10.00 per hour.  TiJean also stated that these particular students should have a different title other than “Student Technology Assistants.”  Once this pilot test is complete, an evaluation process will be conducted at the end of the semester.  TiJean made the motion to approve the pilot test with the amendment for higher pay rates for the STAs.  Brad seconded the motion. The motion to conduct the pilot test for the Spring semester was approved.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of the pilot test to place STAs in various academic departments.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will submit this request to Dr. Moffett for approval.  
      Dr. Asoodeh informed the committee that all equipment for the Student Productivity Center has been ordered.  
        Dr. Landesberg stated that, since Tommy Seal is no longer on the 3-Year Plan Sub-Committee, they would need to assign someone else to the sub-committee.  She requested that Dave Petit replace Tommy in this seat.  Dave agreed to do so.  TiJean stated that he agrees that a 3-year plan is very important; however, he does not want to be too specific on allocating funds now for three years from now.  Erin agreed that they should set strategic goals without allocating funds for specific items.  Action Item:  Dr. Landesberg, Erin, Dave, and Tijean will schedule a meeting next week to work on setting up these strategic goals.  Dr. Landesberg also stated that she would need someone with technology expertise for consultation during this process.  Dr. Baldwin and Mr. Archie Carriere volunteered to serve as ex-officios on the 3-Year Planning Sub-Committee.  
        Erin informed the committee that she spoke with Representative Daniels regarding property purchased by technology funds.  She informed him that his bill does not cover the disbursement of old technology fee equipment once upgraded.  She then discussed the four ideas suggested by the committee.  Rep. Daniels did state that he does not agree with departmental faculty receiving the equipment.  He stated that he was going to research this further and get back with her.  Erin will report back to the committee once she receives further information.  
         Dr. Asoodeh suggested that a meeting time would need to be set for the upcoming semester.  Action Item:  Rosalyn will coordinate with the secretary of SGA to set up the new monthly meeting time.  
         Dr. Asoodeh informed the committee that he has received one response for the $2,000 Special Technology Purchase Match Request Form and quite a few other requests for technology needs.  One of the requests was from Dr. June Williams.  Since the technology fee provides for ADA compliance, he requested that Dr. Williams resubmit her request on the proper form, “Special Technology Purchases” for consideration.  Dr. Asoodeh asked the committee for a response to the $2,000 request from Developmental Education.  The committee agreed that there was insufficient information provided to make a decision.  It was requested that further clarification be given.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will contact Dr. Allen to request further information regarding this request  
        Dr. Asoodeh informed the committee that the McClimans Hall 116 Storage Room is now complete.  He asked that everyone take the time to look at it.  He also requested that the committee consider the idea of making McClimans 116 a technology rich classroom.  
        Dr. Asoodeh stated that Dr. Bruno sent him some information on computer disk dispensers, which could be placed in various areas on campus.  It was agreed that this would be very good for the students.  Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will check into the legal aspects of Student Technology Fee purchasing and operating the dispensers.  Brad made a motion to purchase three of the dispensers pending Dr. Asoodeh’s findings.  TiJean seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of purchasing three computer disk dispensers to be placed in McClimans, the Library, and CBUS.  
        Dr. Asoodeh recommended that we submit a request to the deans to submit ideas for student related technology needs.  The deans would be informed that this is a one-time request for a long-term project.  The committee requested that Dr. Asoodeh write the draft this letter and submit it to the Technology Committee for review/approval.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will draft a memo for the Deans and submit it to the technology committee for review/acceptance.  
        Dr. Asoodeh provided the committee with a copy of the response to the Student Technology Fee Audit response.  He stated that we received a very good report overall.  
        Donna Methvien updated the committee on the status of the Student Tech Fee Projects.  She also provided a copy of the updates.  
        TiJean provided the committee with an amended copy of the Student Technology Fee Usage Agreement.  The amendments were as follows:  “Upon the retirement of Dr. Paul Riggs, reassignment of this duty was given to Dr. Beatrice Baldwin”, and under the section “Voting Members” subsection “e. Director of Academic Services” was changed to read “e. Assistant Vice President of Academic Affairs”.  
        Cleve voiced his concerns about the new computers in TEC having 10 GB hard drives.  These large drives could not be used because the Fortress software did not allow students to save their work on the computers. Dr. Asoodeh stated that this problem has already been addressed, and they have already started designating space for individual students to use in doing their work.  Once the computer is rebooted, the files will be removed to free up space for the next user.    
         TiJean made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:00 p.m..  The motion was seconded by all.  Action Item:  Rosalyn Chauvin will inform the committee of the day, time, and location of the next meeting
